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Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

The past two weeks have been both exciting and rewarding at North Parmelia PS.  On 

Wednesday last week an ensemble cast from WA Opera performed “Rapunzel” for the 
students.  The students were captivated by the production.  This production was sponsored 
by the WA Symphony Orchestra through the Crescendo program.  We are incredibly 

fortunate to have access to this program.  On the 16 June pre-primary students to Year 6 
students will travel to the Concert Hall to watch the orchestra perform, “Nature’s Symphony.”  
These events complement the incredible school-based programs delivered by Crescendo. 

 
One week ago, the school conducted the Walk to School Safely day.  It was a sensational 

event.  Thanks to all community members who attended and to the staff led by Mrs Luttrell 
for preparing and serving the breakfast. 
 

The 100 Nights of Reading is rapidly reaching a climax.  Thank you to all of the families that 
have supported this worthwhile program. 

 
Covid and the flu are having a significant impact on the school community, both from a staff 
and a student context.  The school is endeavouring to maintain programs in challenging 

times.  We thank the community for their understanding and the support they are providing 
looking after the welfare of their children. 
 

On the 9 June the school will conduct the NPPS Cross Country, commencing at 1.00 pm.  On 
the 23 June selected students will attend the Lightning Carnival at Thomas Oval (Soccer, 

Hockey and Football) and Peter Carnley College (Netball).  Parents and carers are encouraged 
to support their children at these events. 
 

Semester One student reports will be issued on Wednesday 28 June.  With their teachers 
and NPPS support staff, students have been working very hard throughout Semester One 
and we anticipate that the Semester One reports will be a reflection of the positive efforts of 

the students.  Where students are striving to be friendly, respectful, committed to excellence 
and demonstrating responsibility, they will be guaranteed to achieve a report to be proud of.
   

 
 
 

 
Peter Elsegood 

Principal 

We would like to acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land and 
waters of Australia and the Torres Strait. We respect all Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait people – their customs and their beliefs.  We also pay our 
respects to elders past and present with particular acknowledgement to the 
Whadjuk people of the Noongar nation, the traditional owners of the land that 
our school is built upon. 

 



 

 

The Aussie of the Month award recognises personal endeavour, achievement 

and contribution to the community. 

The award  reflects some of the values we share as Australians, a sense of fair 
play, generosity of spirit, commitment to community participation and a real 

concern for the environment.   

At each classroom assembly, the students of the 
class vote for a student who they feel lead by 
example and are a role model for the school.  The 
student is presented with an Aussie Bear, badge 

and certificate.   

Congratulations to Aiden B. for being room 3’s 

Aussie of the Month recipient. 

Congratulations to the following students who received Honour 
Certificates at our assembly on Tuesday, 30 May 2023. 
 
PP1   Levi M.        Evelyn W. 
PP2   Nate B.        Lucas M.   
Room 1  Jovan J.       Elijah K. 
Room 2  Zavier W.       Lloyd R. 
Room 3  Khalissia L.       Dante F. 
Room 4  Ember L.       Sofia S. 
Room 6  Tyrone D.       Sherub D.  
Room 8  Brooklyn D.   Olivia H.  Solomon C. 
Room 13 Mayla J.       Olivia V. 
Room 14 Chloe H.   Tilly W.   Matikas M. 
Room 15 Skyler S.   Indi-Rae F.  Noah M. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We have some wonderful Magicians of Maths who have been working hard on Mathletics. 

 
Unfortunately, there were no Gold Certificates this assembly but still an amazing month of 

maths.  We did have some wonderful results leading to 5 Silver Certificate’s being 
presented to: 
 

 
Aaradhya P Room 8  Lily P. Room 3  Matikas M. Room 14 
Madden B. Room 8  Allie H. Room 6 

 
There were also 28 Bronze Certificate’s awarded to students. 
 
Congratulations to all those students who have been working so hard on their math skills. 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AGM 
Thank you to all the community members who were present at the 
AGM on Friday, 26 May.  We would like to take this opportunity to 
thank everyone for their support over the past year. A huge thank you 
to those outgoing members who gave up their time during the year to 
be apart of the P&C.  We are happy to advise the following community 
members have taken a position on the P&C for the 2023-2024 year. 

 
Officer Bearers  2023—2024 
 
President:      Mrs Debra Brown 
Secretary:      Mrs Tina Klein 
Treasurer:      Ms Kristy Bowell 
Canteen Manager:    Ms Nikita Fisher 
Book Club Organiser:   Ms Jessica Michel 
School Council Delegates:  Mrs Brown, Ms Fisher,  
        Mrs Sarah Hayward &  
        Ms Francesca Speranza 
General Committee Members: Jordan Beckwith, Kim White,  
        Apostolis Fotiadis & Fran Speranza 
 
We look forward to another wonderful year of fundraising and fun. 

 
 

P&C 
Committee Members 









Fremantle College - Curiosity Club Applications are open! 
 
Fremantle College’s Curiosity Club is an after school program which offers hands-on extension 
opportunities for students in Year 5.  Year 5 students are able to apply to the Curiosity Club – 
Specialist ICT or Curiosity Club – Specialist Marine Science. 
Our Curiosity Club will run for three sessions after school and take place in Terms 3 and 4.  When 
applying, students are able to select which term they wish to attend and can apply for both 
programs.  Specialist teaching staff facilitate all sessions. 
 
There is no cost associated with applying or attending the Fremantle College Curiosity Club.  
 
Apply online by Friday 23 June at: 
https://fremantlecollege.wa.edu.au/curiosity-club-information-sessions/ 
 
Fremantle College will be offering some First Round Offers in December 2023 for the Year 7 2025 
Intake into the Specialist ICT and Specialist Marine Studies programs. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffremantlecollege.wa.edu.au%2Fcuriosity-club-information-sessions%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Kennedy%40education.wa.edu.au%7C2fdf2ab6f99346aa7be008db6004111f%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%

